BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday 22 October 2012
	Present
	
	Cllrs Mrs Spear, in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Spear, Lucas, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Smith, Mrs Blackmore, Gilbert, Cornick, Mrs Chesters and Bonds.



	183/2012/13
	Apologies


	Received from Councillors Mrs Woodford and Anderson.



	184/2012/13
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council
	The Chairman reminded Members that the public meeting to discuss the naturalisation and enhancements to Vellator Quay would take place on Wednesday 21 November 2012 at 7pm in the Vivian Moon Centre.

	185/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Lucas declared a non-Pecuniary interest in minute number 192/2012/13, as he is an acquaintance of the owner.



	186/2012/13
	Finance


	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £4,414.52

b. The statement of accounts for September 2012 were noted.

(N/C)




187/2012/13
Planning
(a) 54693
Erection of one dwelling with detached garage at The Old Tennis



Court, Higher Park Road, Braunton

Applicant:
Mr & Mrs G Setterfield

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(b) 54691
Change of use of five units to form fitness & well being centre at units



6-10 Velator Way, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Rupert Ellingham

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(c) 54690
Extension to dwelling at 108 South Street, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr R Ryan

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(d) 54713
Alterations & extension to dwelling (amended design of pp 51546) at



3 Second Field Lane, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr I D Martin

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(e) 54656
Erection of replacement commercial building involving change of use 



from surfwear distribution warehouse (use classes B1, B2 & B8) to



retail warehouse for adventure sports goods (use class A1) & 



childrens soft play centre (use class D2) at Salt Rock Surfwear, Unit



4 Velator Industrial Estate, Braunton.

Applicant:
ARC

Comment
Recommend approval, subject to exterior colour of the proposed building being similar to that as portrayed in the Agent’s impression.

(N/C)

(f) 54728
Application for consent for works to trees covered by a tree 



preservation order in respect of reduction in height of one sycamore 



(T2), one ash (T3) and one lime (T12) at boundary of Hilbre and 



Tyspane Care Home, Higher Park Road, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Chris Potter

Comment
Refer to Mr Andy Jones, Tree and Landscaping Officer for decision.

(N/C)

(g) 54697
Formation of off-street parking area at Crownhill, Down Lane, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mrs Williamson

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(h) 54739
Extension to rear together with formation of parking area to front garden and alterations to highway access at 9 Barton Lane, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Jon Lambert

Comment
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

ADJOINING PARISH

(I) 54633
Conversion of existing house and two holiday units into a single house


and erection of a holiday unit (revised planning application 52077) at


Chesil Cliff House, Croyde, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Edward Short

Comment
Defer any comment on this application until clarification regarding the detail of the amendment(s) has been sought from the Local Planning Authority.

(N/C)

NOTICES OF DECISION

Permission for Development

54474

Two storey side extension at 5 Barton Lane Close, Braunton.

54289

Extension to dwelling at 55 Hazel Avenue, Braunton.

53329

Demolition of 32 prefabricated dwellings & erection of 62 dwellings 



together with associated parking & amenity areas at land at Pill 



Gardens, Braunton.

	188/2012/13
	Illingworth Shelter
	The Chairman reported to Members that the Illingworth Shelter had been vandalised and the seating area was now damaged beyond repair.  The Chairman reminded Members that the Council had previously resolved to retile the roof using anti-vandal tiles and requested Members views regarding this decision in light of the recent vandalism.  Councillor Mrs Chesters was concerned that if the Council were to spend further money on the shelter there is a possibility that it could continue to be vandalised.  She suggested that the Council should consult with the public regarding the future of the shelter before committing to spending money on repairs to the roof.  Councillor Gilbert was concerned that if the Council did not carry out the repairs to the shelter soon it could become vandalised further and referred to the ‘broken window’ analogy.  The Chairman suggested that the Council look at cheaper options to repair the roof such as using slate tiles rather than anti-vandal tiles.  Councillor Lucas was not in favour of using slate tiles, as he felt the Council would be constantly needing to replace broken tiles and this would cost more in the long run.  Councillor Spear was of the opinion that the Council should not back down from its previous decision to repair the Illingworth Shelter roof due to actions of a few youngsters in the village.  Councillor Mrs Shapland supported this and stated that if the Council were to give into this minority group and pull the shelter down the village would eventually be left with nothing for future generations.  Councillor Bonds felt that the police should deal with the vandalism and that it was evident that they are not policing the community effectively for this amount of damage to be caused.

The Chairman informed Members that the Council had been invited to attend a site meeting on Tuesday 23 October with the Police Architectural Liaison Officer to discuss measures that could be implemented to prevent further vandalism to the shelter.

RESOLVED:  That the

a. Council retiles the Illingworth Shelter using anti-vandal tiles.

b. Council writes to those standing for Police Commissioner and request what their policy would be regarding tackling anti-social behaviour in rural areas.

c. local Police Officer be requested to attend the next Full Council meeting to discuss the vandalism caused to the Illingworth Shelter.

(N/C)



	189/2012/13
	Town and Parish TAP Fund


	The Parish Clerk circulated a report to all Members regarding the TAP Fund.  The TAP Fund is a new fund set up by Devon County Council and North Devon Council that can be used by Towns and Parishes working in partnership to respond to issues of shared interest and concern. The TAP Fund equates to £1.10 per elector in the district and is worth £83,600 in total.  Funding is currently only secured for this Financial Year.  

The Parish Clerk reported that Braunton had been offered an opportunity to work with Marwood, Heanton Punchardon and Ashford to deliver a joint mobile lengthsmen scheme, which could consist of clearing brambles and weeds alongside roads, removing silt alongside curbs, cleaning road signs etc. Braunton are able to draw down £7361.50 of the fund to be spent in the parish and the pot of money combined between all four parishes equates to £9929.70.

RESOLVED:  That

a. the Parish Council agrees to work in partnership with Heanton Punchardon, Marwood and Ashford to deliver a joint mobile lenghtsmens scheme across the four parishes.

b. Members to inform the Council office by mid November of areas within the parish that should be included in the scheme.

c. the Council delegates responsibility to its Clerk to liaise with the other parish councils to appoint a successful contractor to deliver the mobile lengthsmen scheme (s.101 LGA 1972).

(N/C)



	190/2012/13
	Programme of Meetings 2012/13
	RESOLVED: That the programme of meetings for the remainder of the year attached as Appendix A be approved.

(N/C)



	191/2012/13
	Arrangements for Christmas 2012
	The Council considered providing free parking in Caen Street car park for Christmas 2012.

RESOLVED: That free parking be provided in Caen Street car park on Saturday 15, Saturday 22, Monday 24, Tuesday 25 and Wednesday 26 December 2012.

Members discussed arrangements for Christmas lighting in the village for 2012.  The Parish Clerk informed Members that it had not budgeted to provide any additional lighting in the village this year.  Councillor Lucas explained that in the past the rotary clubs had provided external Christmas trees to the shops in Braunton.  He offered to speak with Rotary Club Caen to ascertain if they would be able to provide these trees for Christmas 2012.  It was further suggested that the Council should facilitate the formation of a business forum in Braunton so that arrangements for Christmas lighting in the village for 2013 can be discussed.  

RESOLVED: That

a. Councillor Lucas to approach Rotary Club Caen and ascertain if it would be prepared to provide external Christmas trees to businesses for Christmas 2012.

b. the Council invites all businesses in the village to attend a meeting in the new year to discuss forming a business forum.  The Chairman of the Barnstaple Chamber of Commerce be invited to attend this meeting.

(N/C)

Councillor Lucas declared a non-Pecuniary interest in the following item.



	192/2012/13
	Recreational Ground
	The Parish Clerk reported that the Rowland and Anderton Fun Fair had caused considerable damage to the Recreational Ground due to the heavy rain experienced this year.  The Fun Fair had been given the opportunity to rectify the grounds but this had not been done to a sufficient standard.  The Parish Clerk had obtained quotations from two local contractors to carry out the repair works needed, but the quotations received did exceed the deposit amount paid by the Fun Fair.  The Clerk further reported that due to the weather and the time of year it would not be possible to carry out these repairs until the spring.

RESOLVED: That the

a. Parish Council retains the deposit paid by Anderton and Rowlands Fun Fair and it be used towards carrying out the repairs to the Recreational Ground.

b. repairs to Recreational Ground be carried out early spring 2013 and that the Braunton Football Club be notified.

(N/C)






The meeting closed at  8.49p.m.



............................................... The Chairman
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